CENTENNIAL UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Administrative Council Minutes April 5, 2023
Present:    Jeff Freel – Chair; Joyce Webb – Pastor, Leader Development & Nominations; Gaylen Heaberlin – Finance; Chris Lehn – Treasurer;  Mary Ferguson - Education; Evan Fischer – Worship & Trustees;  Brandi Jackson – Memorials;  Leslee Lynch – Ivy Women’s Fellowship;  Ken Sharp – Members at Large; Missy Shaver—Secretary & Lay Member Annual Conference
Call to Order- The meeting of the Administrative Council was called to order at 7:50 pm by Jeff Freel.  Pastor Joyce Webb passing out a devotional handout from Acts 2:43-47. The reading is done in a Lectio Divina (Divine Reading), which is an ancient prayer practice that invites us to read scripture in an active way, listening for God’s voice.  Minutes from the February 1, 2023, meeting was passed out and approved.  
Treasurer Report – The “Profit and Loss” Reports were passes out as of March 31, 2023.  The Community State Bank Account Balances are General Account - $51,233.88; Memorial - $21,746.43; $45,257.81 as of March 31, 2023.  The collection for the new AED is from the Women of Faith - $1,295.43 and Floyd Walker Memorial - $500.00.
Old Business – None
New Business – There will be conversation about disaffiliation on April 23, 2023 at 11:45am in the sanctuary. This will give members a chance to come together to listen, learn and ask questions.
Education – Filled 1600 eggs for the Easter Egg Hunt and will help serve desserts and beverages to the families.  The Committee will help the Youth with the breakfast after the Sunrise Service. There are no graduates or no confirmation class this year.  Vacation Bible School is the next project.
Missions & Hospitality - Missions did not meet in March but will meet in April on the 15th after Wow. Our forward focus will be on the Heifer Project as well as trying to finalize the plan for Meals for the Heartland in late Spring/Early Summer. We did learn we can advertise events and activities through printed materials to the clients of the Caring Hands Food Pantry which will also be discussed. Looking towards the Fall we are thinking of how to include the Library (more specifically Reading outreach) in our Altoona Community Trick or Treat event through a Scholastic Literacy Partnership. This program would allow us to purchase books at a significant discount because they would be freely given out to the kids.
Worship – The committee met March 21, 2023 making sure everything is ready for Easter.  The committee discussed the summer sermon series faith in films and obtaining the license for the video clips that Pastor Joyce would like to be part of the services.  Evan Fischer, Jeff Freel and Pastor Joyce met with a representative for Iowa Audio & Video and to give us a proposal for sound and video options for the church on April 3, 2023.
Memorials – Nothing to report for Memorials - have not received anything on them since last meeting.
Communications – No report.
Finance – Gaylen is working with Pastor Joyce and the Breeze system to send a letter to update information, asking if the individuals would like to retain or withdraw their memberships.  There is also the question who do we approach for our campaign?  The audits on all books were completed in late February.

Financial Secretary – Passed out the Financial Secretary Report.
Membership – Breeze shows 207 members.
Nominations –No report.
Pastor Parish Relations – The forms for Pastor Joyce’s Pastoral Appraisal have been shared with committee.  A meeting is scheduled for April19, 2023, to review the forms and prepare them for the district office.  Job descriptions have been updated and completed.  They are in the process of being shared with those employees.  Jill Craven has had a casual conversation with several Southeast Polk area families to gauge interest in a daytime preschool at the church.  There is general agreement that there is a need.  Jill plans to discuss with the PPR committee in more detail and then possibly the next AD Board meeting.
Trustees – Furnace is working as of tonight.  AED is ordered and a fire station would do free classes on the AED.  Fire extinguishers need to be serviced or order new ones.  Printer is not working, might need a new one.  Question was asked if the is enough money to have windows washed? 
IWF – The group will be meeting on the first Thursdays of the month at 1:00pm.  The group will be working with Council of Ministries to see what projects they can help with.
UMYF – No report.
UMM – The committee will be meeting the second Saturday of every month at 9:00 am.  The committee has been planning the Mother’s Day Breakfast and there will be a signup sheet.
Lay Leader – No report.
Lay Member to Annual Conference  -  Registered for the Annual Conference June 2-4, 2023.
Members at Large – Ken Sharp is volunteering and Caring Hands, three times a week.  Caring Hands needs jelly donated to go with peanut butter.  Ken put some grass seed out on west side of the church.

Pastor-  No report.

 
Meeting was adjourned at 9:46 pm by Jeff Freel the Chair.
Next meeting:   June 7, 2023, at 6:30 pm.
Respectfully submitted – Missy Shaver
